## **RETIRING EXECUTIVE 2020/2021**

Jeff Kitts: One year after serving a four-year term as Section 1 rep, Jeff became President of SHSAA in 2019. His experience as a Section Rep, District Officials Commissioner, and President of the Moose Jaw High Schools Athletic Association served him well in his role. Jeff learned to conduct efficient meetings in the virtual world that was created by the pandemic. His leadership and skills allowed the SHSAA Executive to remain focussed throughout a difficult year of balancing the response to the pandemic, safety in our schools, and



opportunities for student athletes. Now, as he leaves his position as President, he assumes a new role with SHSAA as he joins the office staff as the Assistant Executive Director. His vast experience with the SHSAA will be a definite asset for the Association.

Ryan Fowler: As the Principal of Weyburn Comprehensive, Ryan brought the unique perspective of large comprehensive schools to the Executive. Ryan served two terms as the Section 2 Representative on the SHSAA Executive Council. Not known as someone to try and dominate a discussion or speak without purpose, Ryan's contributions at the Executive table were



significant and thoughtful. He is a strong supporter of doing what is right for the student and for the Association. During his time on the Executive, Ryan served as the chair of both the Curling and Wrestling Sport Advisory Groups. His involvement in school sport and contributions to the administration of school sport will continue through his commitment to the South East District Athletic Association.

Darren Nordell: Darren's contributions to the Executive Council spanned four years while serving as the Section 4 representative. He was a very active Executive member as he attended many of the Battle West, North West, and Central Valley district meetings. Darren initially acted as chair of the Badminton Sport Advisory Group before taking on the Track & Field role in the final two years. In addition, Darren also served as SHSAA Vice-President which was a



critical position during the hiring process of the new Assistant Executive Director.

Vicki Moore: This was Vicki's second time serving on the SHSAA Executive Council. Previously, she had served as the Women's Representative from 2003-2007. The past two years, Vicki has been the LEADS Representative on the Executive Council. She has brought her leadership skills and insight to the Executive table from her role as Superintendent of Education with Sun West School Division. Vicki became the chairperson for the Badminton Sport



Advisory Group and filled an important role with the Finance and Management Committee. Vicki is a strong advocate for the role of school sport and the school sport philosophy of education through athletics. Her passion for school sport will be missed during Executive discussions and decision making.